
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
FATHER NICHOLAS GROSS COUNCIL, NO 12596 

Mackville, WI 
 

NEWSLETTER / MEETING MINUTES 
Feb. 19, 2023 

 
➢ The meeting was held after the porkie/pancake breakfast.  The meeting was called to order by 

Grand Knight Erv Van Camp at 11:22 AM and was opened with the Our Father prayer and 

the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America.   Also present were our Deputy 

Grand Knight Vic Salm, Warden Dan Kreutzberg, Jerry Ebben, John Baum, Frank Witt, 

Treasurer Fred Ringel, Roger Van Gompel, Wayne Van Straten, and Financial Secretary 

Mark Vosters. 

 

➢ The Jan. 29, 2023 meeting minutes were read and approved.  

 

➢ Treasurer Report: Fred verified the balances in both the expense and charitable giving 

accounts.  Profit from today’s breakfast was $171.00 after the expenses of $225.00.  The cost 

of the appreciation dinner at Romy’s on Feb. 12 was $625.00.  

 

➢ Dan motioned, seconded by John to pay the bill of $225.00 for the supplies for today’s 

breakfast.  

 

➢ The chain link fencing project to replace the snow fences at the tractor pull was discussed.  

Ace (Wayne) provided names and phone numbers for individuals who could help with the 

project and provide more used fencing if needed. 

 

➢ Jerry motioned, seconded by Vic to donate the proceeds from the next breakfast to St, Ed’s 

social concerns committee for serving meals at the family homeless center,  All approved.  

 

➢ The next porkie-pancake breakfast will be March. 19.  

 

➢ Next meeting will be after the breakfast on March. 19. 

 

➢ Meeting adjourned at 12:52 PM, closing with the Father McGivney prayer. 

 

Dan Van Boxtel, insurance field agent, can be contacted at 920-659-1918 or email at:  

daniel.vanboxtel@kofc.org. 

 

 


